
2009 

Friends of the Flock 

~Winter Newsletter~ 
 

Welcome to the winter edition of your Green 

River Gobblers news letter!  I hope this letter 

finds everyone happy, healthy and enjoying 

the great outdoors this hunting season. 

Check out your chapter’s new website: 

www.auburnnwtf.org 

 

We as a chapter realize that the only way for 

your Green River Gobblers to succeed and 

grow is by expanding our membership.  We 

welcome all levels of membership.  From 

those who want to be active in your chapter, 

attending meetings and planning events to 

those who want to assist with events like 

your annual banquet, JAKES day and more.  

Become involved and influence the direction 

of your Chapter…  

 

2009 Benefit Auction & Banquet Dinner 

Your 7
th

 Annual Banquet date is set for 

Saturday March 14
th 

at the Muckleshoot 

Casino.  Send in your attached Ticket Order 

Form by February 27th for a chance to win 

the Early Bird Weatherby Vanguard 7mm 

with Scope! 

2009 Special - $75 couples tickets! 

Two years in a row tickets have sold out 

early in February. Mark your calendars 

(early & often); invite your co-workers, 

friends & family, and plan for a Grand night 

out.  We have booked both the Chinook and 

Coho rooms again and we are planning for a 

Great event this year. Return your attached 

Ticket Order Form right away! 2008 

GRG Chapter 

Accomplishments 
 

2008 Howard House JAKES Event 

 

I would like to thank everyone who attended 

your 6
th

 Annual JAKES Event event this 

past June at the Black Diamond Gun Range, 

and especially the Volunteers, Sponsors and 

Chapter members who made it all possible.  

It was definitely a rewarding experience 

working with the 50+ kids in attendance for 

the fishing, archery, shooting, compass 

reading and calling classes.  We plan on this 

being an annual event and will give plenty of 

notice before this summer’s JAKES Event.  

Check your chapter website for more 

information.  www.auburnnwtf.org 

 

2008 WITO Co-sponsored Event 

 

In July we co-sponsored the local WITO - 

Women in the Outdoors Event with the 

South Sound Longbeards and the Narrows 

Strut Busters.  Women from all over the 

Puget Sound enjoyed a day filled with 

Archery, Dutch Oven Cooking, 

Scrapbooking, ATV, Water Safety and 

Shooting classes.  

Check your chapter website for more 

information.  www.auburnnwtf.org 

 

2008 GRG THC Donations 

 

Your Chapter donated $925 through the 

THC - Turkey Hunters that Care this 

Thanksgiving to 4 local food banks in 

Auburn, Black Diamond, Buckley and 

Enumclaw. This year there was a special 

need due to our down turned economy.  We 

appreciate all of the donations from our 

members to support this terrific program! 

 

2008-2009 College Scholarship 

 

This year your Chapter is awarding a $500 

scholarship to: White River High School 

student Sam Crocco from Buckley, WA. He 

holds a 3.916 GPA and is ranked 9
th

 out of 

289 students in his class. Sam wants to major 

in Bioengineering and has lettered in 

Academics and Golf. This is an annual 

scholarship donated in the name of the 

NWTF.  Juniors should look for information 

on your www.auburnnwtf.org website. 

Interested high school seniors, shall be a 

Jakes member, have a hunting license and 

forward applications directly to me. 

 
If you have any level of interest, I would 

encourage you to assist with our banquet 

ticket sales this year and introduce more 

friends and family to your event!  This will 

help tremendously to insure the banquet 

continues to be a huge success in the future.  Just 

drop me an email or call, and we will honor 

whatever level of commitment you can 

provide. 

 

Please remember the winter storm and flood 

victims in your local communities and give 

them a helping hand. 

 

Wishing everyone a happy New Year! 

 

Enthusiastically, 

 

Kevin E. Vaughn 
 

Kevin E Vaughn – GRG President 

360-829-0424 home 

wajakes@msn.com 

http://www.auburnnwtf.org/
http://www.auburnnwtf.org/
http://www.auburnnwtf.org/
http://www.auburnnwtf.org/
mailto:wajakes@msn.com
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